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Gather in Christ, grow in faith, and love our neighbors. 

Be a home where people can connect with their faith,           
to be in harmony with self, others and God.  
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The Way 

Dw!/9  9tL{/ht![  /I¦w/I 
омо aŀƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 

IǳƭƳŜǾƛƭƭŜΣ t!Φ  мфлпт-рулм 
 

wŜǾΦ aŀǊƭŜŜ wΦ WΦ bƻǊǘƻƴΣ tǊƛŜǎǘ-ƛƴ-/ƘŀǊƎŜ 
hŶŎŜΥ  нмр-трт-слнр ŜȄǘΦ млм 

/ŜƭƭΥ  нмр-пту-омотτtŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ƎǊŀŎŜΦŎƘǳǊŎƘΦǇǊƛŜǎǘϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ  

 

{ƘŜǊƻƴ 5ǊŜƴƴŜƴΣ tŀǊƛǎƘ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ  
hŶŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ  aƻƴŘŀȅτ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ у ŀƳ ǘƻ мнΥол ǇƳ 

hŶŎŜΥ  нмр-трт-слнр 
9-aŀƛƭΥ ƎǊŀŎŜŎƘǳǊŎƘǎŜŎϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ 

DǊŀŎŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜΥ  
ǿǿǿΦŀƳŀȊƛƴƎƎǊŀŎŜǎƛƴŎŜмуомΦƻǊƎ 
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CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 
 
This year our worship service Holy Eucharist Rite 
II will be at 5:00 pm on Christmas Eve.  Rev. 
Marlee will also be doing a 10:00 pm  worship 
service at St. James, Bristol if you would like or 
need to attend a later service. There will not be a 
Christmas Day worship service at Grace Church.   
 

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE 1/14/2019 
 
All committees that need to submit an annual 
report please email them to the church office 
email gracechurchsec@verizon.net no later than 
Monday, January 14, 2019.  Reports  submitted 
by January 14 will be compiled into one annual 

report and will be available to be picked up on Sunday, January 
20, 2019.   
 

DO WE HAVE CHURCH IN BAD WEATHER? 
 
If you have any question as to whether the Sunday service will 
take place (in the event of truly bad weather), please call the     
office number and listen to the recording.  If we intend to cancel, 
weôll put that information on the phone recording by no later 8:00 
am that morning. Of course, if the governor declares a State of 
Emergency the church will also be closed.   

 
HANGING OF THE GREENS 
Sunday, December 23, 2018 

 
Decorating the Church for Christmas (Hanging of the Greens) 
will be held after the 10:30 am service. We will enjoy              
refreshments at fellowship time, then go into the church to       

decorate the windows and altar with greens, put 
up the two trees and the wreath. We will then put 
the poinsettias on the altar. If you have any greens 
or holly you can spare for the window decoration, 
please bring them to church with you that Sunday. 
This is a fun time for all and many hands make 
light work.  Marcia McCullough 
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Grace Episcopal Church 
 

The Rev Marlee R.J. Norton 
Priest-in-Charge 

 
Parish Administrator & Web Master .................. Sheron Drennen 

 
 

The Vestry Leadership 
 

Senior Warden ................................. Bob Grow (215-946-8409) 

Junior Warden................................. Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 

Auditors ...................................... Sara Ulkloss, Nancy VanDine 

Treasurer ................................ The Rev. Emmanuel Williamson 

Building Fund Treasurer ............... Al VanDine (215-943-1572) 

Clerk of the Vestry ......................... Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 
 
 
 

Ministry TeamsðTeam Leaders 
 

Communications ................................................. Sheron Drennen 

Pastoral Care .............................................................. Doris Laino 

Vestry Members ........... Lorna Campbell-Seely, Charlotte Geier,  

 .................................... Bob Grow, Dennis Hickey, Leon Horger, 

 .......................................Bob Miller, Al VanDine, Joan Vurlicer. 

 

mailto:gracechurchsec@verizon.net
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PARISH PRAYER LIST 

Judy Beals 
Cheryl 
Daniel 
Evans family 
Joe Fenton 
Joe Giorgio 
Walter Hofmann 
Kelly 
 

Linda 
Louise 
Mallory 
Savanna Musumeci 
Celie Ridge 
John Shook 
Mike Smith 
 
And all others that we            
remember in our hearts. 

Note: The above names are read each Wednesday, during Noon 
Worship. After reading the names, the reader may ask if anyone 
would like to give an update on someone on the Prayer List. 

DECEMBER 2018/JANUARY 2019 

PRAYER LIST 
 

Just a reminder that the Prayer List in the Sunday bulletin is for 
those who have an immediate, short term need.  These names will 
be listed in the bulletin for four weeks.   
 

The Prayer List in the newsletter and Noon Prayer bulletin will 
contain the names of those who have a long term illness.  The 
names on these two lists will be removed after two months if no 
new information is provided (in writing).  All prayer requests 
must be in writing and must be submitted by Wednesday morning 
to be included in the Sunday bulletin.  Sheron Drennen 
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ECW MEETING IN JANUARY 
 
Januaryôs ECW meeting will be on Sunday, January 13, 2019  
following the 10:30 am service.  February and Marchôs meetings 
will also be moved to a Sunday.  At this time, those dates have 
not been confirmed.   

 
 
SOUP AND DESSERT DINNER DATE IS SET 

 
Mark your calendar, the date has been set!  The Soup and Dessert 
Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, January 19, 2019 from 4:00 pm 
to 7:00 pm.   
 
You say you cannot make it that night?  Well 
you might be in luck still.  Any soups not sold 
at the dinner will be available for sale the next 
day.  Just a warning, though, that we cannot 
guarantee your favorite is available for sale 
Sunday.  Despite the large quantities prepared, 
at least one of each yearôs offering is sold out 
during the dinner. 
 
Donation sheets for bread and desserts as well as items for the 
soups themselves will be posted on the bulletin boards sometime 
later in December.  We are also in need of a few helpers for         
set-up, prep, serving and cleanup.  If you would like more            
information, see Joyce or Bob Grow. 
 
 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
 

Grace Episcopal Church is having its       
annual Red Cross Blood Drive on Monday, 
January 28, 2019 from 2:00 pm ï 7:00 pm. 
Please come out, donate and save a life. 
With your help we can exceed the pints we 
donated last year. Tell family and friends to 

mark it on their calendar. A sign up sheet will be available at 
church the first week of January 2019 or call me for an             
appointment at 215-752-0198.  Diane McKairnes 
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IN THANKS FOR YOUR SACRED GIFTSé 
 
We celebrated our Gratitude Service on November 18, when we 
gathered and had blessed our pledges of our intention to give our 
ñSacred Giftsò to Jesusô mission through Grace Church for 2019. 
 
These reflect how important Grace Churchôs ministry is in our 
lives. 
 
Why do we give gifts?  Out of love, out of gratitude, out of a 
recognition that what we give is important to support what is   
important in our lives, out of a sense of personal responsibility for 
ensuring that if I donôt step up to do my part, the things I hold 
dear might not survive in the form that is most meaningful to me 
and those for whom I care deeply. 
 
For you who turned in commitments for 2019, thank you.  If you 
have not yet made your commitment to keeping Grace Church 
healthy in 2019, your prayers and pledge are still most welcome. 
 
Look forward to receiving your Pledge Envelope box on     
Christmas Eve, the annual observance of our receipt of the most 
wonderful gift of all! 
 
Lorna Campbell-Seely, Pledge Offering Campaign Chair 
 
 

MARYôS CUPBOARD FOOD PANTRY 
 
Grace Churchôs contribution for the month of November was   
242 pounds, 2 turkeys as well as a cash donation.   
 
The number of Thanksgiving meals given to clients was about 
150.  And ï you were a big help.   
 
Our shelves and inventory shows that we have an abundance of 
cereal.  We are, however, in need of spaghetti sauce and sloppy 
joe mix.  And, as usual, any canned meat or products that contain 
meat.   
 
Thank you for helping our neighbors in need.  Sonja Norton 
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BIRTHDAYS IN  

DECEMBER  2018 
 
1 - Jeanette Keaton 
3 ð Sarah Jacqueline Saranzak 
7 ð Linda Dunbar 
8 - Marcia McCullough 
14 ð Christine Coleman 
16 - Catherine Scheid 
18 - Norman OõHara 
24 - Gloria Rodgers 
27 ð Mildred Ahlum 
30 - Fred Birnbaum 

ANNIVERSARIES IN  

DECEMBER 2018 
 
22 - Walter & Christina Hofmann  

JANUARY 2019 
 
2 - Sonja Norton 
6 ð Marlee Norton 
16 ð Robert Miller 
19 - Eric Ukloss 
22 ð Adam Schad 
23 - David Jackson 
24 ð Joan Jackson 
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LOOKING AHEAD AT  

FEBRUARY 2019  
 
2/1ðBook Club 
2/1ðGFS Meeting 
2/3ðSoup Donation 
2/12ðProperty Meeting 
2/15ðBook Club 
2/15ðGFS Meeting 
2/20ðVestry Meeting 
2/23ðItalian Dinner 
 
 

PROFIT & LOSS BUDGET PERFORMANCE 
As of October 31, 2018 

 

 
The DEADLINE for articles for the next issue of       
òThe Wayó is ANY TIME before Monday, January 21, 
2019.  Articles should be òPRINT READYó.  E-mail 
them to gracechurchsec@verizon.net  This means your 
article should be typed in a Microsoft Word document, 
and then emailed as an attachment by January 21. This 
will be for the February 2019 Newsletter.  Thank you! 

OCTOBER YTD  

Income:     $           19,382.75 Income:     $          128,477.50 

Expense:    $    -      12,271.37 Expense:    $    -    150,970.64 

Difference: $             7,111.38 Difference: $    -     22,493.14 
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PRAYER OVER PLEDGE CARDS  
 
Gracious and loving God, giver of all that is good and true and 
beautiful and life-giving. These cards represent our sweat, they 
represent our lives, they represent our dreams. The pledges which 
we make on them are but tokens of the awesome gifts that have 
been given to us and they are pledged in thanksgiving for all we 
have received, for all we have been inspired to be, for all we are 
challenged to become, in this place. 
 
May they be the first fruits of all we have and not what we have 
left over, so that we may live out as closely as possible how you 
give to us. May we see them as our offering to you, sacred, holy, 
yet earthy, filled with possibilities. May we hold this image in our 
hearts and minds so as we watch our offerings each week come to 
your table, we can see our very selves being part of this offering, 
it is us on the table, living sacrifices to you.  

BOOK CLUB INFORMATION 
 
The Grace Church Book Club has          
completed its 9th year {2008-2017}. We 
have enjoyed every yearé always looking 
forward to the next year and the next book.  
The last discussion meeting for this year 
will be on November 17.  In December the 
group will meet to critique / review       
summaries of approximately 30 bookséwe 
will then select 10 to 12 books for 2018. We 
have read a few young adult ñrequired readingò books in the    
interest of seeing what our kids are reading in school. We will 
start our 10th year on January 4, 2019. We meet every other     
Friday @ 1:30 pm. For more information call Doris Laino     
(267) 358 5685 
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ANNUAL FLOWER AND CANDLE CALENDAR 
 

On the wall outside the Sacristy door hangs 
the list of memorials or thanksgivings to be 
remembered for 2018. If you have someone 
you wish to have  remembered or a    
thanksgiving please make sure it is written 
on the calendar as we will be setting up the 
2019 calendar shortly. Any questions please 

see Marcia McCullough or Joan Vurlicer.   
 
 

ANNUAL MEETING 
 
Graceôs Annual Meeting will be held on  
Sunday, January 27, 2019 at 12:00 pm in 
the parish hall.  A light lunch will be      
provided by the Vestry.  Please plan to    
attend the  meeting as the vestry will present the annual reports 
and budget for approval.   
 

 
CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS 

 
It is time to think about our Christmas Memorials.  If you have a 
loved one you wish to remember this Christmas please submit his 
or her name no later than Sunday, December 16.   

You can do so by filling out the following information: 

 

In memory of: 
Name(s) _____________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________ 
In memory by 
____________________________________________________ 

Please place information in the offertory plate or mail to the 
church if unable to attend. 
 
Any questions please see Marcia McCullough, or Joan Vurlicer.   
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HELPING CALIFORNIANS HURT BY          
WILDFIRES 

 
A note from the Bishop of the Diocese of Northern California, in 
response to Grace Church's discretionary fund donation of $150 
to help the diocese's churches continue to feed, shelter and help 
those displaced by the terrible fires: 
 
"To the people of Grace Episcopal Church, Grace and peace be 
with you. Thank you for your gift to the Disaster Relief Fund of 
the Diocese of Northern California. Your contribution helps us 
both offer immediate, direct aid to those in need, and sustain a 
long-term commitment to heal and restore devastated communi-
ties. Your gift brings hope and help. May God bless you abun-
dantly. Faithfully, The Rt. Rev Barry Beisner." 
 
 

HELP OTHERS STAY WARM 
 
If you have any winter coats, hats, scarves, socks or mittens/
gloves you donôt plan to use this year, St. James can (once again) 
use them for monthly dinner guests, some of whom are homeless 
and many of whom have little protection against cold           
weather.  Please bring them to church and Marlee will take them 
to St. James.  
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A GREAT RECIPE FOR THE NEW YEAR! 
 

1. Take a 10-30 minute walk every day.  And while you walk, smile.  It 
is the ultimate anti-depressant. 

2. Sit in silence for at least 10 minutes each day.  Talk to God 
about what is going on in your life.  Buy a lock if you have to. 

3. When you wake up in the morning complete the following statement, 
My purpose is to_________ today.  I am thankful for ___________' 

4. Eat more foods that grow on trees and plants and eat less food that is 
manufactured in plants. 

5. Drink green tea and plenty of water.  Eat blueberries, wild Alaskan 
salmon, broccoli , almonds & walnuts. 

6. Try to make at least three people smile each day. 

7. Don't waste your precious energy on gossip, energy vampires, issues 
of the past, negative thoughts or things you cannot control.  Instead 
invest your energy in the positive present moment. 

8. Eat breakfast like a king, lunch like a prince and dinner like a college 
kid with a maxed out charge card. 

9. Life isn't fair, but it's still good. 

10. Life is too short to waste time hating anyone. 

11. Don't take yourself so seriously.  No one else does. 

12.  You are not so important that you have to win every argument.  
Agree to disagree. 

13. Make peace with your past so it won't spoil the present. 

14. Don't compare your life to others.  You have no idea what their 
journey is all about. 

15. No one is in charge of your happiness except you. 

16. Frame every so-called disaster with these words: 'In five years, will 
this really matter?' 

17. Forgive everyone for everything. 

18. What other people think of you is none of your business. 

19. GOD heals everything  - but you have to ask Him. 

20. However good or bad a situation is, it will change. 

21. Your job won't take care of you when you are sick.  Your friends 
will. Stay in touch!  

22. Envy is a waste of time.  You already have all you need. 

23. Each night before you go to bed complete the following statements: 
I am thankful for__________.  Today I accomplished_________. 

24. Remember that you are too blessed to be stressed. 

25. When you are feeling down, start listing your many blessings.  
You'll be smiling before you know it. 
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THANK YOU & GOD BLESS ALL OUR      
GRACE CHURCH 2018 CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

DONORS/WINNERS! 
 

VENDOR  DONATION   WINNER 

Bristol Riverside Theatre    2 Tix-ñOn Golden Pondò      David Rodgers 

Brownôs ShopRite $25 Gift Card   Cathie Miller 

Buckingham Valley Vineyards   Wine Gift Certificate Becky Miller 

Bucks Co. River Country   2 Tubing Passes  Barb Morgan 

Chick-Fil-A  ñCowsò & Gift Cards  Sonja Norton 

Flyerôs Skate Zone 10 Passes   Joyce Grow 

Golden Dawn Diner $25 Gift Card           Karole Hallman 

Golden Eagle  $20 Gift Card   Sonja Norton 

Golden Eagle  $20 Gift Card          Carol OôConnor 

Hulmeville Inn  $25 Gift Card   Sonja Norton 

Hulmeville Inn  $25 Gift Card             June Robinson 

KM Auto  Oil Change   Joann May 

Longwood Gardens 2 Tickets   Who Was It?! 

Mercer Museum 2 Passes   E. Wiechec 

National Constitution Center 2 Passes  Carol Arnold 

National Constitution Center 2 Passes  Chris Manna 

Nesh. Valley Music Theatre   2 Tix-ñMy Fair Ladyò  Makayla Marshall 

Nesh. Valley Music Theatre 2 Tix-ñMy Fair Ladyò Chloe Kotch 

Palace Skating  5 Passes   Marian Fisher 

Palace Skating  5 Passes        Brennen Marshall 

Philadelphia Phillies N. Williams Cap & Card  Heather Wizmerski 

Sensational Scissors Cut/Style          VanDine Family 

Shadybrook Farm 1 Pass-Light Show  Joann May  

Under the Pier  $30 Gift Card   Jared Davis 

Anonymous Parishioners Bluetooth Speaker Matt Briegel 

Anonymous Parishioner  Collapsible Tote         Melissa Horger 

Anonymous Parishioner  Collapsible Tote Joyce Grow 

Anonymous Parishioner  Spa Package  Joan Vurlicer 

Anonymous Parishioner S Stuffed Monkey Bag Chris Manna 

 
ECW - $500 Grand Prize  won by Maryann Reinhardt 
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DIOCESAN CONVENTION 2018 
 
From the Bishop of Pennsylvania, The Rt. Rev. Daniel Guti®rrez: 
ñI would like to thank you for an extraordinary 235th Convention 
of the Episcopal Diocese of Pennsylvania.  
  
ñOur time together began with driving rain and a glorious        
Eucharist. We gave thanks and offered our lives to the Lord. Our 
convention and our Diocese are living into its extraordinary 
promise thanks to your love and trust. You make it holy.  
 
ñDuring this time, we worked, laughed, sang, shared fellowship 
and took part in the councils of the church. We also uplifted all 
our ministries as a light for the world to see. And, in spite of a 
few technology glitches with voting on Saturday, we were       
successful in moving forward, together, as one body. 
  
ñDuring this time together we passed incorporation, the budget, 
and critical resolutions. We also emphasized the collective call to 
holiness, our commitment to mission and embraced our sacred 
union as a church to one another and the broader Church. We are 
now living into the fruits of transparency, a place of openness 
with space to speak in Christian love. In short, sacred            
transformation. The Church, our church, is moving differently 
through the world; not as a mere business but as the Body of 
Christ. We are being called to the heart of Jesus, and this is the 
place in which we shall find life. 
  
ñTogether, we have laid out a course for the future and my       
reaffirmation that "a shepherd should smell like the sheep."      
Together we reaffirming the work of proclaiming the Gospel,  
empowering our congregations and touching the pain of the 
world. As a people of God, let us know Jesus and change the 
world. 
  
ñThank each one of you who took part in making the day       
beautiful.  I keep each you in my prayers and know my prayers 
for each one of you. I am blessed to serve you as your Bishop.  
 
 

Continued on page 9 
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 Thu Fri  Sat  

3 4 5 

10 11 12 

17 18 19 

24 25 26 

31   

   

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

7:00 pm HSC Mtg. 

Deadline for Articles for the                 
February 2019  Newsletter:  

January 21, 2018  

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

1:30 pm Book Club 
7:00 pm GFS Mtg. 
 

1:30 pm Book Club 
 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

7:00 pm, Vestry Mtg. 

4 to 7 pm, Soup & 
Dessert Dinner 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 


